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	Many small businesses do not properly invest in retaining employees, says one Baltimore small business owner, because they lack the human resources that understands costs. 
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Scott Stevens of Modu Tech said small businesses need help in developing effective workforce retention strategies to avoid the hidden costs of endlessly training new hires. 



Scott Stevens, general manager at Modu Tech Inc., gave his assessment yesterday at the University of Baltimore as the Job Opportunities Task Force released its study called, “Baltimore’s Choice: Workers and Jobs for a Thriving Economy.” 

The report concentrated on training low-skill workers, creating sufficient jobs paying sustaining wages and providing public transportation that allows workers to reach jobs outside the city. 

“I don’t think that the study gets in depth into some of my ideas and theories about how businesses find success in retention,” said Stevens, who sits on the task force’s board. 

The employers’ perspective is often not included in formulating work force development strategies, he said. 

“Those strategies tend to be, ‘We will train them, we will train them, we will train them,’” explained Stevens, whose business manufactures roof trusses and wall panels. “But that’s not the way things really work. … Businesses train their own people.” 

Many small businesses do not understand how much turnover costs them and spend too much, he said. 

“The issue is retention and how do you take dollars and invest it in retention strategies?” Stevens said. “The first place you have to start is how much do you currently spend? So I’m not sure it’s saving money necessarily, you’re just trying to understand the costs of … human resources.” 

Avis Ransom, owner of R&B Unlimited Inc., a consulting firm in Baltimore, said government needs to provide more resources to help small businesses surmount the fact that they are often a training ground for first-time employees. 

“That business and those employees don’t have access to the information, the coaching, the career development assistance that is available in a large to medium-sized company,” said Ransom, who also sits on the task force’s board. “We give lots of money to huge companies to retain employees. I think here’s an area where an infusion of resources and support would reap great benefits.” 

Stevens said more money should be allocated to employers. 

“The problem is that there are not enough small-business owners trying to be involved in the process of improving the strategy,” he said. “Maybe they don’t want to take the time. Maybe they think they won’t make a difference. But we need more engagement.” 

Meanwhile, Baltimore officials are attempting to provide further support for small businesses. 

The Mayor’s Office of Employment Development has started a partnership with downtown’s Small Business Resource Center to provide more employer services, said Karen Sitnick, the office’s director. 

At the center, for example, the city will offer information about work place safety, workers compensation and federally funded training opportunities, she said. 

The city also will conduct a survey to determine if there is interest in seminars about such topics as disability resources, wages and work hours, as well as how to recruit and retain employees, Sitnick said. 

“We are looking to provide the same information that their counterparts, which have large human resources departments, benefit from,” she said. 
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